
Please allow me a quick addition to our newsletter. Last weekend I got to participate in 
“Prison Ministry” for the first time in my life – and it had such a profound impact on me. 

Prison Fellowship Ministries has a “Bible Seminar” in the New Hampshire State Prison four 
times per year, and they asked me to be the Preacher this past weekend. 

Nearly 100 male inmates sang their hearts out to Jesus. They shared testimonies of horrible 
abuse and brokenness and miraculous life-change in Jesus Christ! Two were baptized. Many 
were unsaved, but heard the gospel clearly. We celebrated Communion. It was beautiful. 

I preached for 7 hours and the inmates asked for MORE. They invited me into their family. I can’t stop thinking about them. 

“M” is a tough-looking man with a bald head and tattoos literally from his eyebrows all over his head and to his neck. On the back 
of his head is a tattoo of what appears to be a demon screaming in pain. There’s another just like it on the top of his head. This 
man drank in the Bible teaching and gave testimony of how Jesus saved him in jail. He began to cry. I began to cry. 

Another inmate told me that when he was 9-14, his father raped him regularly, and allowed his buddies to rape him for drug 
money. He grew up to become a Rapist and now he’s in prison. But he met Jesus there. Such brokenness. Such damage. Yet Jesus 
saves and Jesus is very good! So many more testimonies. What an honor to go into the Prison. What a 
Mission Field! I’m in talks with a Pastor friend who goes in weekly. I’m hoping to join him regularly. Please 
pray for that. Thanks and God bless you! All for Jesus, Mark  


